BARRHILL COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES

Meeting 27th November 2007

1. Sederunt:

Committee:  Duncan Barr ((DB)Chair), Frank Claytonsmith (FC), Tommy Donnelly (TD), David Farmery (DF), Adrian Goodall (AD), Fionnadh Ratchford (FR)

Attending:  PC Ramsay Eccles (RE), Cllr Ian Fitzsimmons (IF)

Members of Public: 6

2.
Apologies:  Dave Holtom (DH), Vincent Hughes(VH), Clare Kennedy(CK), Peter Linton(PL)

3. Approval of Minutes:

August’s meeting:

Approved:  DB

Seconded:   FR

October’s meeting:

Approved:  TD

Seconded:   FR

4. Community Council Vacancy

There was only one application, Adrian Goodall, who was therefore appointed and welcomed.

5. Community Council Boundary

There was discussion on the fact that it had been revealed that, unbeknown to CC members,  the boundary of Barrhill had been changed.  In general properties to the south of the Muck Water were now part of the Pinwherry and Pinmore Council area.

There was agreement that the changes made sense but there was general disquiet at the lack of communication and involvement in the changes.  Concerns of this aspect of the changes to be raised with SAC.

6.  Updates:

BDA,

All attendees were already aware of the arrangements for the Barrhill Community Futures Project Launch on the evening of Thursday 29th November.  John Alexander of Scottish Power would be present.  Hopefully there will be a good attendance.

Arnsheen Park,

DB has been given rights to act on behalf of the new owners of Barr.  He will arrange repairs to the footbridge.  Because of the company’s public liability aspects with respect to health hazards for children, dogs will be banned.  However, dogs will be permitted in the area originally allocated for tennis courts.

An old newspaper cutting from August 1979 seems to indicate that ownership is with SAC.  To be taken up with SAC again.

Toilet Block,

IF informed the meeting that SAC were exploring other means of providing toilet facilities.  Apparently here is no legal requirement for SAC to provide facilities.

Considerable disquiet was expressed by CC members and it was agreed that a strong letter of concern would be sent to Ian Woodburn of SAC.

Members were asked to come up with ideas and the subject would be made a major item of the agenda for the January meeting.

Car Park,

Construction of the boundary fence by SAC has not started.

It was reported that SAC are amenable to the idea of outright purchase or a 25 year lease arrangement by the community.

Railway Station,

FR has written both to Sandra Osborne and Cathy Jamieson in an endeavour to identify the person/department with whom to pursue the subject of a bigger car park.

Electric Line Connection to Arecleoch Wind Farm

It was agreed that the CC would write a letter to Scottish Power to back up one to be sent by Jo Russell of Queensland Holiday Park voicing her concerns about the path of the line.

7. Funding Opportunities

Civic Pride (£2000),

There was discussion about various possibilities for using this funding.  The footbridge in Arnsheen Park is now catered for – see previous item.  The toilet block is another one but not until the outcome of further dialogue with SAC – see previous item.

CC members were asked come up with ideas for the January meeting.

One idea was to re-sand and polish the floor of the hall – estimate needed.

RSPA £2500),

FR had now received three requests from clubs for funding and SAC has been informed.  Decisions by CC members on allocations to each club to be made at the January meeting.  FR will continue to collect data from the clubs.

8.
Planning applications
One only, for the erection of a shed and fence at 73 Main Street.

There were no objections.

9. Correspondence

Several letters had been received, generally providing information and announcing meetings to be held with invitations to attend.

Glendoune children’s play area – support by phone-in.

LEADER funding meeting, Maybole.  DH attending for BDA.

Swimbus arrangements- information to go on noticeboard.

Offer by RAF low-flying PR officer to give presentation.  Little interest since it was presented earlier this year at Colmonell.

Tenants and Residents forum – noticeboard.

Alcohol and Drugs – noticeboard.

Diabetes day – noticeboard.

Cathy Jamieson seeks views on a Scottich Executive initiative to scrutinise decisions on changing NHS arrangements.  Scan and distribute letter.

Waterwatch Scotland meeting for public to express concerns.  Respond on behalf of residents with private water supplies.

10.
Police

FR brought attention to the high speed of vehicles through the village at 7.00-8.00am.

RE will observe.

 There were no incidents or accidents to report.

11. AOB – Council Members
DB commented on the dire need for hedge trimming on the A714.  Letter to be sent to Gordon Hill SAC.

IF announced that the Xmas lights in Girvan would be switched on on Friday evening.

12. AOB – Members of Public
There was a query about progress on dredging the Cross Water burn.  To be included in the same letter about hedge trimming to Gordon Hill.

13. Dates of next meetings:

24th January 2008

(Note change of date of meeting in January from 23rd to 24th)

28th February 2008
Both meetings start at 7.30pm, Barrhill Memorial Hall

Action








RE











IF


DB











IF


DB








Action

























































































PL


IF









































PL

















FR








Action





FR











DB


FR











FR











JR


FR




















All


DB














FR


























All


DH


TD


TD





TD


TD


TD





FC





FC











Approved








Page 1

